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Registered Charity No. 513784
Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 25th. March 2014

Welcome by the chair

Present

Hiliary Douglas Brown; Margaret Carter; Damian Edwardson; Lorna Ellis; Gail Griffith;Chris Horridge; Barry King; Carole Miles; Sheila Milnes; Andrew Moakes; Carol Moakes; Alan Mohring; Dorothy Nightingale; Marlaine Whitham.
Apologies

Gerald Arstall; Mike Crosby; Jim Maloney; Veronica Maloney; Isobel Morris; John O’Neill; Ira Whiteley; John Whiteley.
Minutes of the AGM held on Tuesday 25th. February 2014
Lorna Ellis proposed; Eileen Longmore seconded. The minutes were signed as a true record.

Matters Arising

Barry reported on the outcome of the meeting of the Parish plan review group held earlier this evening. The draft, in the form of an addendum to the existing plan will be discussed by the Parish Council.
In her role of chair, Ira had sent a letter of thanks from the Friends of the Memorial Park for the grant towards play equipment.

Treasurers Report … and recommendations re grant applications received

The Methodist Church had applied for a grant of £250 towards tables.
All agreed to fund this amount.
A request for help to fund a local girl to play badminton at the European Special Olympics was discussed. Not viable for grant funding. Proposed by Carole, seconded by Hiliary, all agreed that the CA could make an ex- gratia donation of £50 towards the Belgian trip. 
District Councillors up-dates

Damian reported that the application for a hairdressing salon in the old nursery school building on Miles Lane had been approved as planning requirements had been met, this despite many concerns.

The wind turbine application has been withdrawn.

There may be a planning application soon for a  Café in Church Lane. 
Work on play areas. Play equipment to be installed in Whiteacre,Stockley, Shevington and Crooke village parks has been ordered.
Damian spoke about CPR training. Defibrillators are being sited in positions identified with NW ambulance service in Shevington, Appley Bridge and Shevington Moor. Two hour training courses will be arranged for local groups and individuals. The initiative will then be spread out across the borough.
Art work from Shevington High School pupils will be exhibited  in the village art gallery at the library. This may become an annual event.

Britain in Bloom
Margaret reminded everyone that the Launch will be on on Saturday 12th. April at  1pm.
Drawings to PC re bench at their next meeting.
Urban   wildflower beds; new bed at St. Anne’s  church.
Eileen said that Appley Bridge In Bloom were grateful for the donation of 2 trees from Shevington in Bloom and plan to plant these by the notice board at Forest Fold within the next week or 2.  The one remaining bed has now been prepared and perennial planting of that is due to take place around the same time When bedding goes in by the wall in early May that area should be ready and only in need of maintenance.
Community Fete

Grant applications for the event on 2nd August from Brighter Borough and Wigan and Leigh housing should be applied for in May. Next meeting will be on April 22nd.
Tony is sourcing 2 large gazebos

Margaret will have bunting given for the Launch to pass on for fete use.
Barry is preparing information for the Parish Council re replacement to 106.
15% of the levy has to be spent locally, passed on to the PC.

Changes re transport mean further reductions in services.

Dorothy said St Anne’s are holding a Variety evening for St. George’s day to be held on 25th. April, Tickets £3 can pay at the door.

There will be a Market Day on 10th. May; detail nearer the time.

As a library volunteer,Hiliary noted that
local residents are happy that the library is open on Saturday mornings thanks to volunteers. More volunteers are needed. There are still some problems with administration.

PPG

Alan said that the Care in the Community initiative had experienced problems due to lack of integration. Information gathering is ongoing. The PPG are involved. 

AOB

Carole and Izzy will be spending a night sleeping out in aid of The Brick on Friday. Sponsors welcome.

Date and time of next meeting

Tuesday 30th April 2014 at 7pm. in the Methodist Church lounge

Contact details; Chair Marlaine Whitham  01257 253055  marlaine@hotmail.co.uk
                         Secretary  Sheila Milnes  01257 253735  sheila.milnes@gmail.com
                         Treasurer  Jim Maloney   01257 253239  jwvjmaloney@hotmail.com
District councillors

Paul Collins  Paul.Collins@wigan.gov.uk
Mike Crosby  m.crosby@wigan.gov.uk
Damian Edwardson  D.Edwardson@wigan.gov.uk
Link to revised constitution which is also available on the CA website which can be accessed from the Parish Council website.

https://onedrive.live.com/view.aspx?Bsrc=Share&Bpub=SDX.SkyDrive&resid=2AC576C3C85AB197!167&cid=2ac576c3c85ab197&app=Word&wdo=2&authkey=!Ai0BB3Dp00xxk90
